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	CLUB MEETING:

Next meeting will be in Oroville on October 4th at Mountian Mike's Pizza once again. All should know the location (Shopping Center on Oro Dam Blvd.) Time  meeting starts 7PM, come a little earlier and enjoy some pizza or sandwich with other club members.  As of printing this newsletter no photos of trophy's, so hope hunting stories will be told before meeting. Understand a couple rattlers were spotted by a member though.

PRESIDENT'S MESSAGE:  

As October's meeting rolls around we are again nominating officers for the 2012 calendar year.  As in the past, I would ask that members step forward and assume an officer position.  New blood generates new ideas.  Currently, the present officers have been in office for quite some time (from 3 to 11 years).  It is not reasonable to expect these same volunteers to continually give that of which impacts their time with family and activities.  If you are interested in any position, President, Vice-President, Secretary/Treasure or Range Captain, please contact me if you have any questions pertaining to duties etc.  If you plan on nominating someone, please discuss this with that person beforehand so they are not caught unaware.  Hope all is well and that your hunting season was successful (mine wasn't).

Jim Clawson

Next Club Work Party, Camping & Shooting:

October 8 & 9, 9:00AM.  Concentrate on finishing roofing of the target huts.  Need cordless drills & drivers.




FUTURE ARCHERY ACTIVITIES TO ATTEND:

October

10/3 -   Lodi Grape Stomp, 28 Cartoon targets, 3 arrow marked yds.

10/8 & 9 – Cougar Mt. Archers work, camp & shooing weekend

10/9 – El Dorado Hills  Shoot 4 the Cure Fund raiser, 28 marked cartoon paper targets.

10/15- West Point Rod & Gun Lumberjack 28 3D marked yardage.

10/23 – Bowhunters Unlimited Boo Shoot 3D unmarked 2 arrows.

10/23 – Diablo Bowmen Boo Shoot 28 target shoot.

10/30 – Yahi Bowmen “Fall Fling” N. American 3D 28 targets 3 arrows.

November

11/6 – 24th Awesome Stickbow Classic Shoot, Maya.

11/13 – Nor Cal Regional Outdoor Championships, Maya's Roseville Range

11/20 -  Nevada City Turkey shoot 

Future Archery Activities Continued.

11/20 -  Redwood Bowmen-Al Souza Turkey Shoot 28 Target  Paper & 3D Marked

11/27 -  Northwoods Bowmen Toys for Tots 

December

12/4 – Maya Toys for Tots Shoot. 

Tournament winners since our last meeting:

Julie Clawson 3rd place in State Field Championships, BHFS

 At the 1,000,000 BC shoot in Pacifica over the weekend of August 6th and 7th, club members represented the club well with 3 First Places.

Matt Quentmeyer, BHFSL - Julie Clawson, BHFS & Jim Clawson, BHFS.

Good Shooting, and thanks to all members who represent CMA at  tournaments. Editor Note.

In place of myself writing my thoughts this month on Legislation and CBH/SAA am including cuts from the September and October CBH Newsletters.  Know that many of our members are not also members of our state archery organizations, of which this summer they have offered a great invitation to join. Those not members of CBH have no idea of all the great archer/bowhunters who give of themselves for every bow bender in this state, just because they also LOVE to shoot arrows.  Your Editor.

CBH/SAA President September Message- Brent Sloan

September will be the last month for non-CBH/SAA members to take advantage of the  Outreach Membership Program,which is free for one year. The program, which is available to non-CBH members only, is designed to give all archers the opportunity to discover what CBH/SAA does in support of our sport. The program is available to non-CBH club members, shooters who attend tournaments as Guest, and to shooters attending other 3D events in preparation for hunting. The only requirement is that applicants have an email address as they will receive their monthly newsletter via a website link sent out several days before the beginning of each month.

September is also the month that CBH/SAA holds its 900 Round Fund raiser tournaments. I hope that all of you will attend this event at one of the many locations throughout the state. This is a very important fundraiser for CBH/SAA. Shoot em straight. Brent ( Editor note, most of these tournaments will be over by time you read this, but if you hurry you may still sign up for a free CBH membership before October.)

Email CBH/SAA Secretary Pam Severtson at:      mssevertson@frontiernet.net or Ph. 530-474-3324.

Legislative News-By Robert Moore, Region 2 Leg. Rep

“In 2010, AB 2376 (Huffman) was signed into law. The bill requires the California Natural Resources Agency to convene a cabinet-level committee to develop a strategic vision for the Dept of Fish & Game and the Fish & Game Commission, and submit it to the governor & Legislature. This legislation is intended to establish a long-term goal to improve and enhance the Dept. of Fish and Game’s capacity and effectiveness in fulfilling its public trust responsibilities for the protection and management of the state’s fish and wildlife, for their ecological values, and for the benefit of the people of the state.”

The paragraph above is from the web site www.vision.ca.gov. The committee has 7 persons on the Executive Board, 7 persons on the Blue Ribbon Citizens panel and 52 persons on the Stakeholders Advisory Group. A total of 66 persons working through many different ideas to create this vision and deliver to the Legislature and Governor by July 1, 2012. The Humane Society of the United States has already submitted 8 documents for this group to view and consider in this process, none have been submitted from Conservation Organizations so far. I suggest you go to the above website for detailed information and the progress of this Committee’s work.

CBH/SAA has representatives that sit on two advisory committees of DFG. The Upland Bird and Big Game Fund Advisory Committees give advise on dedicated accounts monies from stamps & tags to DFG. The Upland Bird advisory committee met in Aug. to review 40 projects submitted for funding. The Big Game advisory committee also met in August to review 30 projects submitted for funding. Existing projects are primarily related to science data collection for maintaining regulations and seasons per their management plans. All management plans have to be updated periodically under CEQA guidelines or challenges could occur. Projects that also have matching or contributing monies from NGO’s get a higher priority. For some of you the Pig Tag

monies have been going into a black hole. Basically prior to this year, pig tag monies went into a dedicated account but only enforcement used a small portion of the money. Now those monies go into one dedicated account to be used by any species.

Annual CBH/SAA Meeting and Hall of Fame Banquet – January 20-22, 2012 at Hilton Hotel in Stockton.  This year as in past years archery's activities will be planned for next year. Also during the Hall of Fame Banquet 6 new inductees of California Archery will be honored. Dick & Dee Blanke, Bill Heins, Mike Pottorff, Cal Vogt & Chuck Rosario   Four of the six are archers we have shot with on ours and other local ranges, and know personally.  Plan to drive to Stockton in January and help honor these Inductees.

Another event coming up for CBH & Bowhunter Education in Sacramento:

2012 INTERNATIONAL SPORTSMAN’S EXPOSITION

YOUTH ARCHERY FAIR JANUARY 20-22, 2012  AT CAL EXPO, SACRAMENTO, CA

Jim Williams is heading this up once again and is already recuiting assistance for running this great promotion archery program. Your Editor for one will be vollunteering to help. Am sure our President  Jim C. will be reporting more at meetings in next couple months.

Promoting Archery and CBHSAA-By: Robert Moore, Reg. 2 Leg. Rep.

CBH/SAA partnered with California Waterfowl Association to run an Archery range during an annual youth shooting event at Birds Landing Hunting Club on July 24th. The event was created by a long time member of Birds Landing to introduce youth to shooting sports. Now called “Ray Day” several wildlife conservation organizations partner in teaching youth shot gunning, archery, decoying, duck calling, bird dogs, wildlife identification and wildlife conservation. Carlos & I arrived around 7:30am to meet with George Oberstadt of CWA. Fellow CBH/SAA members and archery instructors Johnnie Waddles, Robert Williams and Dave Price arrived a little later as we began setting up the archery range including the CBH/SAA banner. The wind was blowing around 15 to 20 mph and soon blew over two shooting stands with the help of the CBH/SAA banner as a sail. Plan B, attach banner across windshield of truck. 3D animal pinups & FITA targets were arranged so the shooters had choices of what to shoot starting at 9am. Event staff said around 160 youth ages 5 to 17 were in attendance. Some youth were from the city and had never done anything like this before.

I would like to thank the California Archery Foundation for assisting in purchasing Mini Genesis bows to complete an equipment package for events such as this. 

Last Request this Month.   All these passed to Governor Brown for signature. Please contact Governor Brown to VETO these Bills  and not sign into law.

Basically all of our Outdoor Hunting Organizations are requesting that the following four Legislative Bills be Opposed and stopped from become law. All  are  anti-firearms legislation.

AB809- Will require registration of long guns.

AB144- Will ban open carry of an unloaded firearm.

SB427-Will grant law enforcement  records of ammunitions sales.

SB819-Allows funds for firearm background checks be raided for other purposes.
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